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A Letter from Redeemer Church Council 
Dear Redeemer Members and Friends, 
 

Last week, we were moved by a photo posted on Facebook that has been painted on 

streets and sidewalks in Columbus during the COVID-19 pandemic. It says, ‘You 

Can Do Hard Things.’ 
 

 
 

Just when we feel a little more scared, and a little more restless during our 

time at home, we are reminded whose we are, and that we can do hard things.   

Redeemer Lutheran Church has answered the call to provide worship 

services, classroom opportunities, prayer, study and support using technology until 

it is safe for us to meet in person again. All of this came about because many in our 

church organized and pulled together in committed and creative ways.   

Pastor Dave has reported that since the beginning of 2020, we have spent 

$2,300 from the Good Samaritan fund to help six families with rent and others with 

food and utility assistance. He has seen a slight uptick in the number of requests, 

and knows that when moratoriums are lifted on evictions, he may get even more. 

This month we will be resuming food distributions with community partners. The 

seeds of the summer’s produce are going into the ground now, so that we can serve 

as many in our community as possible later in the year.   

There are things you can do right now to continue all that we do: 
 

• Know that we are heartened – and deeply grateful – that you have continued 

to support Redeemer financially even as we have not been able to worship in 

the same place together. Thank you for your faithfulness!  

• As you are able, maintain your pledged giving to assure our smooth 

financial path during the time we are apart. Our current financial picture 

is stable, with steady giving in March and April, but we will see losses of 

rental and other income because of the pandemic. 

• Several Church Council members have already pledged to donate their 

federal stimulus checks or other additional amounts to assure Redeemer’s 

financial health during our time apart. If you are moved to do the same to  
                                                                                                                                                    cont’d on p.6 
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The Redeemer Community 
Please Let Pastor Dave Know of Any Financial Challenges  

You May Be Facing in These Uncertain Times 
We've heard the stories ... and some of us may be living them. All the jobs created since the financial 

crisis of 2008 have been erased in a matter of weeks. Some of us in the Redeemer community no doubt 

are facing financial challenges we never expected. But they're real. 

If you find yourself wondering how you're going to meet your monthly bills, please contact me. 

We have a fund at the church specifically to support anyone inside or outside the church in that situation. 

There is no reason for you to hesitate in requesting support that you feel you need. I keep requests totally 

confidential. No one else will know we've been in conversation about this. We have received some very 

generous contributions recently, so know it's not like your request for support would keep others from 

being able to receive it as well. 

Simply call my cell (206-725-3785) or email me (dshull@redeemerluth.com) and we'll move 

forward in a way that, hopefully, will bring you some peace of mind in these times when so many find 

themselves overwhelmed. Let us walk with you! 
 

First Food Giveaway Set for Thursday 
Jon Disbro writes, “As we approach our first scheduled monthly food giveaway in cooperation with LSS 

and the Mid-Ohio Food Cooperative [on Thursday, April 23 beginning at 2 p.m.], I’m pleased to let you 

know that the response of volunteers was enough that we are moving forward with the event at Redeemer. 

It is an important ministry and even more so in these trying times. 

“We have had to change a lot of our procedures but a team has met a couple of times via Zoom to 

talk through things and we think we have a good plan for the event.  

“I will be reaching out directly to those who volunteered with more details, and I’ll report back 

next week via Reflections on how things went.   

“Thanks for your support!” 
 

Race Conversations Book Study Begins Wednesday  
Sheryl Owens and Dave Shull would like to invite you to join the first discussion of White Fragility by 

Robin DiAngelo, the next focus for the race conversations group at Redeemer. The discussion of the 

book’s introduction and first three chapters will be held Wednesday, April 22 from 7 to 8:30 p.m. via 

Zoom.  

If you'd like to join us, the meeting ID is 912 8028 4151, and the password is 028737. If you need 

to join by phone, the number is 646-876-9923. Then you'll be asked to enter the meeting ID and 

password.   

If you have questions about getting onto Zoom, etc., call Pastor Dave Shull at 206-725-3785). 

Even if you haven't had a chance to read any of the book, please join us for the 

conversation!  Sheryl and Dave look forward to seeing and being with you on Wednesday. Feel free to 

invite others you think would enjoy talking about why racism is such a challenge to discuss in an open 

and caring way. The discussions will continue on Wednesdays, April 29 and May 6. 
 

Adult Sunday School Class to Conclude Study of Last Days of Jesus  
This coming Sunday, April 26 at 10 a.m., the Adult Sunday School Class will complete its study of the 

Gospel of Mark's exploration of the last week of Jesus' life and what it means. Two weeks after Easter, 

we'll look closely at the way Mark tells the story of the empty tomb. Mark's is the only Gospel where the 

risen Christ doesn't appear. The Gospel ends with the women fleeing from the tomb in fear. What might 

Mark be telling us? 

mailto:dshull@redeemerluth.com
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If you'd like to join the Zoom conversation, the meeting ID is 974 9447 7321 and the password is 

009641. If you want to join by phone, call 646-876-9923; you'll be prompted to enter the meeting ID and 

password. 
 

Sister Act Sets Time to Reconnect 
Sister Act, which is on hold during the “stay-at-home” orders of Gov. Mike DeWine, will reconnect with 

each other via a Zoom call on Tuesday, April 21 at 6:30 p.m. To get the details about how to join, call 

either Kay Ernsthausen at 614-288-8506 or Michele Disbro at 614-451-3642. 

In addition, Sue Yehling and Michele have prepared a 2½ minute video on how to care for the 

environment in response to the 50th Anniversary of Earth Day. It can be found at 

https://youtu.be/W2r5doamgh0 . (See a separate story in this Reflections for more information on Earth 

Day 2020.) 
 

Check for Redeemer’s Wednesday/Friday Emails 
We’ve heard from some on our email list that they have not received the additional Wednesday and 

Friday communications from Redeemer. Please make sure you check “Spam” and/or “Promotions” 

folders, especially in Gmail. The Mailchimp program Redeemer uses to send messages is sometimes 

directed to other folders instead of the inbox. 

If you have difficulties receiving messages, please be in touch with us by emailing 

info@redeemerluth.com so that we can help problem solve. We want to be in touch with you. 
 

Sunday Worship Available on YouTube 
The April 19 Sunday worship service is available at https://tinyurl.com/r6mk2xh. For the Sunday 

Worship Bulletin, go to the Redeemer website at www.RedeemerLuth.com  >News, Sermons, Devotions. 

We are holding one another in prayer and in spirit as we work through this time. Go in peace, 

serve the Lord, wash your hands! 
 

RLC Creates ‘Caring Calls Committee’ 
During these interesting times of isolation, there has been lots of talk about how to support and care for 

each other at Redeemer. One way the Member Support Team decided to do this to make sure Redeemer is 

intentional about reaching out to all members is to create a “Caring Calls Committee” (CCC).  

Each volunteer in this group will be given a list of members to call once a week. We hope 

members experience various people reaching out to them however, with this "Caring Calls Committee" 

we will be assured that ALL members are contacted, Michele Disbro explained. “This can be extremely 

important for people who live alone (especially if we find out they have become ill - so someone is 

checking in on them & what they might need).” 

Folks can still volunteer or can let us know if you haven’t been contacted, by contacting Michele 

at 614-451-3642 or via email at MDDisbor@gmail.com . 
 

Imagine a World without Cancer 
Redeemer Member Chad Eberle writes: “As many of you know, running the New York City Marathon 

has long been a dream of mine. Despite entering the lottery for a ninth year, I did not get selected in the 

random drawing. So I have chosen to run this year for charity, and I am proud and pleased to be running 

as a member of Fred's Team, formed to honor Fred Lebow, a co-founder of the NYC marathon and a 

man who envisioned a world without cancer. I have chosen to specifically raise funds for Memorial Sloan 

Kettering Cancer Center's Leukemia Fund. 

“This is a personal issue for me. What many of you may not know is that my husband, 

John Caron, has been diagnosed with a rare form of leukemia known as CLL (Chronic Lymphocytic 

Leukemia). John is currently stable and asymptomatic. 

https://youtu.be/W2r5doamgh0
mailto:info@redeemerluth.com
https://tinyurl.com/r6mk2xh
http://www.redeemerluth.com/
mailto:MDDisbor@gmail.com
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“I look forward to running 26.2 miles through the five boroughs of the best city in the world this 

autumn, and I am humbly asking for your support. Please consider a generous donation as we have 

committed to raising at least $3,500 toward leukemia cancer research. Your donations are tax deductible, 

and 100 percent of your donation will go toward the vital work being done at Memorial Sloan Kettering 

Cancer Center. More FDA-approved drugs for cancer treatments have been developed by MSK than any 

other academic institution in the world.  

“To donate, please go to www.fredsteam.org, click on Donate, and search for Chad Eberle. My 

donation page will come up. “Thank you for your support! It means a great deal to us.” 

Chad reported over the weekend that he is within $250 of his goal! 
 

Tuesday Bible Study Dives into the Apostle Paul 
This Tuesday, April 21, the Bible study group here at Redeemer continues its in-depth exploration of 

Paul’s First Letter to the Church in Corinth. In this letter, Paul addresses how communities are formed, 

what the role of love is in our common life, what it means to be in a body as opposed to just spiritual 

beings, who Jesus is, what the cross of Jesus is and does, and how to imagine the brand new world he 

says people are living in here and now. 

In other words, a letter Paul wrote around the year 55 talks about issues that Redeemer has to face 

today if we are to be an active, vital body of Christ today. 

If you have some free time on Tuesday afternoons from 1-2:30 p.m., join our community of 

exploration, honesty, laughter, and prayer. The Bible study is held via Zoom. If you'd like to join us, 

here's the information you'll need to connect: Meeting ID: 932 4942 7824; Password: 021534. To join by 

phone, call 646-876-9923. You'll be prompted to enter the meeting ID and password.  We'd be blessed by 

you being part of the conversation! 

 

April 2020 Council Update 
All council members met via Zoom on Sunday, April 19. We have begun each of our meetings with a 

discussion of “Big Picture” issues important to our church community. Not surprisingly, we addressed the 

implications of the pandemic for Redeemer. Below are council updates and actions: 
 

• Finances for March are encouraging with $25,369 in giving and $23,667 in expenses, leaving a 

$1,700 surplus for the month. So far, April giving is keeping pace with 2019 giving which met 

expenses. 

• While we know that many are grateful for online worship and class offerings, the time apart is 

difficult for us as a community. We made plans to work with more intention to reach those in our 

church who may not participate as much in online events. We hope that everyone will participate at 

whatever level they feel they are able and in what is meaningful for them. Council members were 

emphatic that we are open to new ideas for reaching and including members. We had 225 views of 

our Easter service online. 

• We will continue to evaluate how we will resume our in-person programs and worship as restrictions 

are lifted, and we have a path to some normal operations. 

• We approved a request from our Suzuki partners to decrease their rent amount by one third ($500) for 

the next quarter, with possible continuation depending on their return to normal operations. Currently 

Suzuki has no in-person or group classes. 

• We approved a special gift of $2,500 from the Good Samaritan Fund to Lutheran Social Services as 

they aid the homeless and hungry. 

 With thanks, 

 Margie Frazier, Council President 

 

 
 

http://www.fredsteam.org/


 
 
 

Page 5 Reflections 
A weekly newsletter of Redeemer 
Lutheran Church – 4/20/2020 

Important Emails 
DShull@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating directly with Pastor Dave. 

Info@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with the office, Reflections newsletter, Office 

Manager Becky Trover, or for general information. 

MemberCare@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with the Member Care team about needs for 

personal ministry such as in-home communion, a home visit, meals, etc. 

FinSec@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with Financial Secretary Brad Phillips, and for 

stewardship campaigns. 

Itgroup@RedeemerLuth.com – use for communicating with Redeemer’s IT Team for items related to the 

website. 

Property@RedeemerLuth.com – use to report items that need repair in the church building. 

SundaySchool@RedeemerLuth.com – use to offer suggestions for our Sunday School ministry. 

Transportation@redeemerluth.com – use to request temporary transportation assistance. 
 

Publishing Deadlines for Reflections, Sunday Bulletins 
For Reflections 

• PLEASE SUBMIT PRIOR TO 5 P.M. ON SUNDAYS. 

• Send to info@RedeemerLuth.com and put Reflections in subject line.   

• Or leave a note in the Reflections mailbox at the top of the stairs outside the church office. 

For Sunday Bulletins 

The deadline for information to be published in Sunday bulletins is the Wednesday morning before. 

That information can be sent to the above email: just put “Bulletin” in the subject line. 
 

Prayers and Personals 
Prayers continue to be requested for Betty Shull, mother of Pastor Dave, who is at home; for 

Doretha Holland who is now home, for Bill Boys who is now recuperating at home following a recent 

stroke, for Sue Baker who is facing new health challenges, and for Madelyn Zimmer’s daughter DJ, 

who recently had surgery. Prayers are also asked for Lea Spang who recently had surgery 

+ + + 

Prayers for comfort and peace are asked for Wendy Stoica on the death of her brother Mark 

McLaughlin; for the Highland Family on the recent death of Marques Highland’s grandmother 

Charlie Mae Highland; for the Reinoehl, Day, Kirkman and Brush families on the death of Dave 

Reinoehl’s mother Esther May Stauffer Reinoehl. She would have turned 102 next month. 

+ + + 

Jeremy Davis, a Redeemer member who is at the Ross Correctional Institute, is unable to receive visitors 

due to COVID-19 prevention efforts. In addition, Redeemer is not able to send him the group letter 

written each week after worship. Please send him a note sharing a greeting, thought, or prayer. It must be 

on a blank white 8.5x11” piece of paper; the note must be written in black or blue ink only. There can be 

NO enclosures of any kind. His address is Jeremy Christian Davis #758199, 16149 Ohio-104, Chillicothe 

OH 45601. 
 

Assistance Needed 
Don Luck needs help readying his house for interior painting prior to putting it on the market. Specifically 

he needs woodwork and kitchen cabinets cleaned. He says "My antique bag of bones is deeply grateful for 

all who are willing to serve as my substitutes in the task." If you are willing to help, call Tim Cooke at 

740-513-6609 for scheduling. Bringing a four- or six-foot ladder would also be of help. 
 

April Birthdays 
19-Damon Stewart   22-Grayson Ullman 

23-Andrew Skoog   24-Michelle Clemence 

mailto:DShull@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Info@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:MemberCare@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:FinSec@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:ITgroup@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Property@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:SundaySchool@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:Transportation@redeemerluth.com
mailto:info@RedeemerLuth.com
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24-Elaine Disbro   27-Margie Frazier 

27-Dora Pinder   28-Edwina Bradley 
 

COVID-19 Information 
To get the most up-to-date information regarding the pandemic and Ohio’s COVID-19 activities, go to the 

Ohio Department of Health website at https://coronavirus.ohio.gov/wps/portal/gov/covid-19/ or call 

1-833-4-ASK-ODH (1-833-427-5634. 
 

Christ in Our Home Devotional Booklets 
The April, May, June edition of Christ in Our Home devotional is available. If you would like to have a 

copy, the church office will be happy to mail one to you. Call 614-237-1263 or email 

info@RedeemerLuth.com  

If you prefer, you may receive Christ in Our Home devotionals via email by going to 

https://go.augsburgfortress.org/christ-in-our-home-email-subscription 
 

A Letter cont’d from p. 1 

maintain the church building, salaries and its community programs, we would be very 

grateful. We know that this will be a marathon of unknown length and intensity.   

• Remember those in need of support, friendship and prayer in our church and community. 

We have opportunities for you to help from your home that will enrich others’ lives. For 

more information, contact dshull@redeemerluth.com 
 

Perhaps one of the hardest things any of us will ever do is ask for help. If you need help from our 

church community, we truly want to hear from you. Our Good Samaritan Fund is there for those who 

struggle to meet their daily needs. Your request will be kept in utmost confidence. It helps us all to know 

we helped lift up those finding themselves in a place they hadn’t anticipated.  

Council members send all of you our thanks for your support and confidence in decisions we are 

making in unprecedented times.   

With love and gratitude, 

Redeemer Lutheran Church Council 
 

The Wider Church 
ELCA Bishop Elizabeth Eaton's Earth Day Message 

Sin and captivity, manifest in threats to the environment, are not the last word. God addresses our 

predicament with gifts of 'forgiveness of sins, life, and salvation' (Luther, Small Catechism). By the cross 

and resurrection of Jesus Christ, God frees us from our sin and captivity, and empowers us to be loving 

servants to creation. 

    —ELCA social statement Caring for Creation: Vision, Hope, and Justice, p. 5 
 

The following was written by ELCA Bishop Elizabeth Eaton for the 50th anniversary of Earth Day on 

Wednesday, April 22: 

“As I work from home at our dining room table, I look out the front window and see the wildlife 

at my husband's feeders. God created such beautiful creatures. As Christians we are guided by the 

promise expressed in our social statement that we are empowered ‘to be loving servants to creation.’ It is 

our duty to care for God's earth. 

“Established in 1970, Earth Day launched the modern environmental movement, spurring 

development of landmark policies for a creation in crisis and defining a path toward a more sustainable 

planet. In this 50th anniversary year, under the theme ‘Climate Action,’ the Evangelical Lutheran Church 

in America is joining the Earth Day Network as a featured faith partner. This partnership expresses our 

https://coronavirus.ohio.gov/wps/portal/gov/covid-19/
mailto:info@RedeemerLuth.com
mailto:dshull@redeemerluth.com
https://www.earthday.org/earth-day-2020/
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deep love for God's creation and a Lutheran understanding of our profound responsibility for it. The 

social statement describes our commitment this way: 

“Humans, in service to God, have special roles on behalf of the whole of creation. Made in the 

image of God, we are called to care for the earth as God cares for the earth. God's command to have 

dominion and subdue the earth is not a license to dominate and exploit. … [It] should reflect God's way of 

ruling as a shepherd king who takes the form of a servant (Philippians 2:7), wearing a crown of thorns 

(Caring for Creation, pp. 2-3). 

“We accept that caring for and protecting creation is central to our holy calling, yet we 

acknowledge our shortcomings in this regard. Our action and inaction are exposed by the despoiling and 

degrading of the environment. Affected by human activity, our changing climate has brought more severe 

weather patterns and ensuing destruction. Our waters, land and air are being polluted, and we are alarmed 

by the devastation. Ecological systems are strained to the point where some species cannot adapt, and face 

extinction. 

“Globally, we are dealing with two interconnected crises, the COVID-19 pandemic and ongoing 

climate change. Both demonstrate the profound consequences of our disrupted, broken relationship with 

the natural world. According to scientists, species disruption caused by global warming has combined 

with human encroachment on the natural world to drive wildlife into greater and deadlier contact with 

people. The COVID-19 outbreak is an urgent warning that our behavior opens the door to transmission of 

new diseases, with devastating consequences. 

“Our distorted relationship with the earth is borne most heavily by the most vulnerable and 

marginalized among us, who are ill-equipped to withstand the impact of climate change or implement 

remedies. COVID-19 and the climate crisis heighten existing racial inequity, economic disparity and 

social injustices. Our call to care for creation is also a call to right these wrongs. 

“As Earth Day partners and stewards of creation, we have many ways to lovingly serve the earth: 
 

- “Explore and use ELCA Care for Creation resources, including video, study and action guides with 

information about the Creation Care Ambassadors initiative. 

- “Read the Lutherans Restoring Creation story "5 Ways to Celebrate Earth Day as Church Together but 

Apart." 

- “Learn about the Creation Care Ambassadors program that equips Lutherans to be leaders in settings 

across the church and in our communities. 

- “Accept the ELCA Young Adults No Plastics for Lent challenge this Easter season. 

- “Participate in a local clean-up (with appropriate distancing) if permitted by local authorities, or 

participate in the  Earth Challenge 2020 citizen scientist initiative, focused on plastic pollution and clean 

air. 

- “On Tuesday, April 21, take part in the Parliament of World Religions' 50th Earth Day Observance 

With Global Religious and Indigenous Leaders. 

- “Join with the ELCA's ecumenical partner Creation Justice Ministries in advocacy, education and 

prayer.” 

- Visit the official Earth Day website at https://www.earthday.org/earth-day-2020/ . 

“Looking past this anniversary, we gladly accept the monumental assignment of refocusing, 

renewing and raising our efforts as we embrace our role as stewards of creation and look with hope and 

promise toward years to come. 
  

A Prayer from Lutheran Disaster Response: 

“Prepare us, Lord, for what lies ahead. Give us the strength and dedication that we will need in order to 

serve others unselfishly. Give us the energy we will need to follow through with the task. Give us strength 

to face our assignment, and put before us people who will support us. Open our ears and eyes and heart, 

so that we can sustain others and help creation to recover from this crisis. Bless those who are suffering 

and give them hope, in Jesus' name. Amen.” 
 

https://www.elca.org/Our-Work/Publicly-Engaged-Church/Advocacy/Environment
https://lutheransrestoringcreation.org/5-ways-to-celebrate-earth-day-as-a-church/
https://lutheransrestoringcreation.org/5-ways-to-celebrate-earth-day-as-a-church/
https://download.elca.org/ELCA%20Resource%20Repository/creationcareambassadors.pdf?_ga=2.199566765.2080637526.1586486762-1586824370.1586486762
https://blogs.elca.org/youngadults/104/
https://www.earthday.org/todays-action/#challenge
https://parliamentofreligions.org/blog/2020-03-26-1248/parliament-host-50th-earth-day-observance-global-religious-and-indigenous
https://parliamentofreligions.org/blog/2020-03-26-1248/parliament-host-50th-earth-day-observance-global-religious-and-indigenous
http://www.creationjustice.org/take-action-this-month-april.html
https://www.earthday.org/earth-day-2020/
https://www.myfortune3cart.com/elca/ELCAMA1220__MTGGODinRUINS_Spreads_1.pdf
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ELCA Seeks Feedback on Statement on Civic Engagement 
The idea of government was already very much in focus because this was an election year, and the 

pandemic has focused it more so. But what does the ELCA teach about the nature and function of 

government in relation to God’s purposes? What is a faithful Lutheran response regarding citizenship and 

civic engagement? 

 To help guide our church on these questions, the 2019 Churchwide Assembly asked for the 

preparation of a social message. At this time, the message is in draft form. Through Wednesday, May 27, 

folks are invited to provide feedback on how to strengthen the message. 

 Click here to read “A Draft Social Message on Government and Civic Engagement: Discipleship 

in a Democracy.” To offer feedback, please fill out this survey. Comments can also be emailed to 

draftsocialmessage@elca.org. To learn more about what social messages are, click 

www.elca.org/socialmessages. 

 In light of the feedback, the message will be revised and presented to the ELCA Church Council 

for a vote in June. Upon its adoption, the message and a study guide will be released over the summer, 

along with a Spanish translation. 

 To learn more about this social message and the process of its creation, please visit its webpage, 

which features “Frequently Asked Questions." 

 Thank you for taking the time to participate in this project—it’s through the wisdom of the full 

church that a strong message will be created. 
 

The Community Beyond 
A Message from Mayor Ginther to the Columbus Faith Community 

“Thank you to the many people who have stepped forward to give blood during this challenging time. 

“The American Red Cross reports that they are meeting hospital patient needs with the current 

pace of donations but it is critically important to ensure that these blood donations continue. 

“The Red Cross needs this consistent steady flow of blood donations throughout the duration of 

the pandemic to meet patient needs. I encourage you to schedule an appointment to give in the weeks and 

months ahead. 

“Once the pandemic passes, we expect hospitals to resume elective surgeries this summer, so the 

demand for blood will increase and more blood drives will be needed. 

“Stay safe and thank you for helping out your neighbors by giving blood.” 

To give blood, contact the Red Cross at www.RedCross.org or by calling 1-800-RED-CROSS. 
 

Getting Ready for Sunday 
Third Sunday of Easter Sunday, April 26, 2020 

Lessons 
Sunday Readings: Acts 2.14a, 38-42, Psalm 116.1-4, 12-19, and Luke 24.13-35 

Prayer for the Times 
The following prayer was written by Nadia Bolz-Weber: 

For the layers of comfort and convenience that surrounded our lives and that we never considered a 

blessing but always just took for granted, forgive us. 

For we who must grieve in isolation and not in community, comfort us. 

For we who care for the sick, protect us. 

For the ability to turn off the fear-mongering and unhelpful commentary and worst-case scenario 

click bait, strengthen us. 

For the times when we are all out of creative ideas for how to get through this with cooped up kids, 

inspire us.  

https://community.elca.org/page.redir?target=https%3a%2f%2fdownload.elca.org%2fELCA+Resource+Repository%2fSocMsgOnGov_Draft4PublicComment.pdf&srcid=222574&srctid=1&erid=12bf5b49-bcb3-4044-8840-e91828462cbd&trid=12bf5b49-bcb3-4044-8840-e91828462cbd
mailto:survey
mailto:draftsocialmessage@elca.org
http://www.elca.org/socialmessages
https://community.elca.org/page.redir?target=https%3a%2f%2felca.org%2fFaith%2fFaith-and-Society%2fSocial-Messages%2fGovernment&srcid=222574&srctid=1&erid=12bf5b49-bcb3-4044-8840-e91828462cbd&trid=12bf5b49-bcb3-4044-8840-e91828462cbd
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http://www.redcross.org/
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For we who are now cutting our own bangs at home, guide us. 

For the grace to allow ourselves and others to just be less productive, shower us. 

For the generosity needed from those of us who have more resources, empower us. 

From our own selfish inclinations, deliver us. 

For just being your children, none of whom have done a global pandemic before, love us. 

For the days ahead, accompany us. 

God unbound by time, help us to know that you are already present in the future we are fearing. 

Amen. 
 

Prayer of the Day 
O God, your Son makes himself known to all his disciples in the breaking of bread. Open the eyes of our 

faith, that we may see him in his redeeming work, who lives and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one 

God, now and forever..  Amen. 
 

Intercessions & Thanksgiving 
+ For the people of St. Philip Lutheran Church, Columbus. 

+ For Redeemer community members John Caron and Chad Eberle. 

Each week we remember in our prayers in worship those who cannot be with us and those with special 

needs and concerns:, Bebe McCoy, Robin Stokes, Lea Spang, Bonnie Hegreness, Heidi Carman, Cora 

Marquez, Mary Kennedy, Kelly Scott, Diane Louangrath, Sue Baker, Julie Denniss’ uncle Ed Stewart, 

Kevin Bailey’s sister Kleta Childs, Kathie and Nancy Ehrich, Stan Heacock, Jeremy Davis, Amy 

DeLorenzo, Linda and Don Williams, Pamela Andrews, Val Farnham, Bebe McCoy’s brother-in-law 

Walt, Brittany Parsons, Lynn Belhorn’s mother Maryland Belhorn and friend MaryAnn, Laura Warren’s 

brother Walter Hudson, Bill Boys, Doretha Holland, Betty Shull, Madelyn Zimmer’s daughter DJ, 

Dolores Brannigan’s husband Dave, Bonnie Hegreness and family, Barbara Hairston and her son Derwin, 

Marques Highland and family, LaVerna Reinoehl and family, and Redeemer visitors. 
 

Noisy Offering will be for Kaleidoscope Youth Center. 
 

Sunday School for Adults 

10 a.m.The class concludes its study of the last days of Jesus by looking at the 
Gospel of Mark’s account – Led by Dave Shull 

This class is held via Zoom. See separate story about how to participate. 
 

This Week at Redeemer 
April 21 – April 27, 2020 

Tuesday  1 p.m.   ZOOM Bible Study  

3:30 p.m.  ZOOM Mutual Ministry Meeting  

Wednesday  7 p.m.   ZOOM Race Conversations Group starting to discuss White Fragility by  

Robin D’Angelo  

Thursday  2-6 p.m.  LSS/MidOhio Food Giveaway – Redeemer Parking Lot 

Sunday    YouTube Worship with Holy Communion  

10 a.m.   ZOOM Adult Sunday School 


